	MINUTES OF A MEETING OF

CHADDESLEY CORBETT PARISH COUNCIL

Held on Monday 2 March 2009
at Chaddesley Corbett Village Hall

at 7.25 p.m.
	[image: image2.jpg]~

QUALITY
PARISH

COUNCIL






Present: Chairman, Cllr J Swift, Cllrs  S Williams, M Bird, Mrs J Fox,  D Thomas, G Vernon
Mrs P Pardoe, K Bartlett, R Pugh, Clerk Mrs Y Scriven.     
1.
 APOLOGIES:    Cllrs L Stockford, M Walford.
2.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST: Cllr Mrs P Pardoe – Item 9 (Personal Interest – Neighbour)

Cllr Mrs J Fox – Item 12 (Personal Interest – Neighbour)
The meeting was adjourned for Public Question Time but as no matters were raised the meeting proceeded with a presentation of the Local Development Framework from Rebecca Mayman of Wyre Forest District Council, following a recent consultation Exhibition. 
The Core Strategy Preferred Options Paper suggests 3,400 dwellings on allocated urban brownfield sites, principally within Kidderminster, but also within Stourport on Severn, focussing on affordable housing to fulfil local needs within Bewdley, and where local need can be demonstrated, on sites within rural settlements.   Land owners had already put forward several sites for consideration.   All sites must be subject to sustainability appraisal and be considered by a panel to assess their deliverability and viability and the constraints that exist.  Sites for future development must also be allocated in accordance with the Core Strategy.
3
MINUTES OF A MEETING held on 5 January 2009 were approved and signed by the Chairman, after slight amendment.   The Minutes of the Planning Meeting held on 5 January 2009 were formally accepted.
4.
PROGRESS REPORTS

4.1
Community Orchard:  More than 40 volunteers had participated in the first planting day and  Donations were continuing to be received.   Risk Assessments had been carried out.  
4.2
Neighbourhood Watch Alerts:  Distribution of Police Alerts was discussed and it was agreed that for one month each Cllr would receive a copy to assess the content and decide on the best way of circulating the information.   

4.3
Emergency Plan:  Copies were distributed to Cllrs and were classified as Confidential.   A copy had been sent to the District Council for incorporation in the District Plan.

4.4
January Newsletter:  Some positive feedback had been received from residents.

4.5
Community Housing – Grant towards extra Bus Service:  Application had been refused because it did not meet their criteria.
4.6
Affordable Housing:  On advice from the District Enabler, a meeting would now be arranged with the Working Group and District Planners.  It was agreed that all Cllrs would be informed of the date and could attend if they so wished.
4.7
Calor Village of the Year Competition 2009:  It was agreed that due to other commitments the Parish would not enter this year.

4.8
School:  Following a complaint from the school, the gate to the burial ground had been repaired and made safe.  The wall between the school and the churchyard was considered safe, although this was a matter for St. Cassians and the Education Foundation.
5.
CONSULTATION DOCUMENTS/MEETINGS

5.1
DEFRA – Improving Surface Water Drainage – Noted.
5.2
Wychavon District Council  - Draft Supplementary Planning Document on Water Management – Noted, but did not directly affect the Parish.
5.3
Training on Breaches of the Code -  Investigation of complaints under the Code of Conduct is now delivered by the District Council. No funding for this service has been devolved.  At present no complaints had been received, but the procedure for investigating them was outlined in detail.   The District Council were anxious that discussions at local and district level should try to resolve complaints before the become official, thus saving the District money.
5.4
West Midlands Regional Spatial Strategy Phase Two Revision – The Examination in Public starts on 28 April and runs for 7 weeks.  The Committee had been appointed to report to the Secretary of State as an independent body, who would reach their decision after reviewing all documentation and listening to discussions.  The Preliminary Meeting discussed the format of the Examination in Public and the roles of West Midlands Regional Assembly (WMRA) and the Government Office for the West Midlands(GOWM).  The Panel welcomed written representations which would all be considered during the Examination in Public.  Minutes of the meeting are available on the website: 

www.planning-inspectorate.gov.uk/pins/rss/west midlands phase two/index.htm

A Seminar was held on the second day to introduce the Phase 2 Revision to Housing Policy evolution of WMRA’s thinking since submission of the Preferred Options.  The present consultation was only a partial revision – not a review of fundamental principles.  Cllr M Bird submitted a detailed report, which was noted, and is available on the website: www.chaddesleyparishcouncil.org.uk
5.5
West Mercia Police Service 2009 and Beyond.  Cllr M Bird reported on the consultation meeting which indicated that West Mercia had a strong value for money tradition and had generated verified efficiency savings over the last 9 years, and was one of only 8 Police forces to have received an Audit Commission top score for value for money in the Police Use of Resources Evaluation in 2007/8.  The Police force served 1.2 million people, with 2,520 officers and 290 CSO’s and 1750 police staff.
5.6
Bromsgrove District Draft Core Strategy Consultation:  Cllr M Bird had responded on behalf of the Parish Council and his report is available on the website: www.chaddesleyparishcouncil.org.uk
5.7
Parish Forum – 21 April 2009: Suggested items for the agenda were submitted.
5.8
Worcestershire County Council Local Council Conference: Monday 27 April 2009 at 7.00 p.m:  Cllr D Thomas and the Clerk would attend.
5.9
Surviving the Recession:  Tuesday 3 March 9.30-1.00 p.m.  Cllr J Swift to attend.
6.
Review of the Web-Site:  Cllr L Stockford had prepared a draft format for the new website and it was agreed that the Working Group would meet to agree what information should be displayed.
7.
Consultation on Publicity-Code of Practice:  Cllr J Swift had prepared a response on behalf of the Parish Council and this was agreed.

8.
Computer Courses:  It was agreed that there was insufficient interest to run a further course this year, but the situation would be reconsidered next year.
9.
Harvington Hall Lane:  It was agreed that the Working Group would arrange a meeting with Highways and the Police to discuss the concerns of residents regarding traffic on this road.
10.
Accounts Qtr Ended December 2008:  The accounts were approved.
11.
Annual Parish Meeting, Wednesday 20 May 2009:  The proposed Agenda for discussed and provisionally agreed.   It was also agreed to distribute a ‘flyer’ inviting residents to attend.
12.
Proposed Car Park at the rear of the Swan:  It was agreed to commission an independent valuation of the land at a cost not exceeding £500.
13.
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT
13.1 
Dispensing Doctors:  Following representations to the Pharmaceutical Journal, it was understood that this proposal, which might risk the success of the local facility, had been abandoned.
13.2
Village Fete:  It had been agreed that the Parish Council would have a stand this year and Cllr Mrs J Fox would coordinate the project.   

14.
REPORTS FROM COUNCILLORS REPRESENTING OUTSIDE BODIES: 
14.1
District Cllr S Williams reported on the proposed Council Tax for the coming yeaer.

· Wyre Forest District Council increase was pegged at 2½%, which would result in a Band D property rising from £1,406.53 to £1,451.
· Worcestershire County Council average bill would increase by £29, to £1,103.00, West Mercia Police up from £165.45 to £173.62, and Fire & Rescue up from £68.21 to £71.57.   An overall rise of 3.2%.

· 30-40 jobs would be lost at the District Council, including three senior officers, mostly by natural wastage. 

· One new post would be made to drive through the single site project.

· No Section 136 payments would be made to Parish Councils in the year 2010-11.

· Cllrs Community Leadership Funds would be cancelled and other savings made to save £100,000 per annum, including cancelling Newswyre.

14.2
Cllr G Vernon reported that the last two meetings of Community Housing TCC had been cancelled.

14.3
Cllr Mrs P Pardoe reported that the Education Foundation is awaiting the outcome of the current planning application.

15.
Lengthsman Scheme:  Cllr G Vernon reported on regular maintenance work undertaken and the large number of potholes in the Parish.  A meeting had been arranged for next week with Highways regarding drainage issues.
18.
FINANCIAL REPORT

A schedule of payments and receipts had been circulated and was approved.  

Payments 
	
	
	Amount
	VAT
	Total

	W Waldron
	Lengthsman Scheme 
	231.00
	
	231.00

	G Pardoe
	Ditching Work
	475.00
	71.25
	546.25

	Ordnance Survey
	Licence Fee
	54.76
	8.20
	62.96

	Y L Scriven
	Quarterly Net Salary (Jan-March)
	1104.36
	
	1104.36

	Inland Revenue
	PAYE/NIC (Jan-March)
	278.04
	
	278.04

	Halls
	Allotment Rent
	175.00
	
	175.00

	G M Holding
	Fencing Work for Worcs CC
	400.00
	60.00
	460.00

	S Holding
	Parish Footpaths
	1095.00
	164.25
	1259.25

	
	
	3813.16
	303.70
	4,116.86

	Receipts
	
	
	
	

	Worcs CC
	Grasscutting Contract
	1150.00
	
	1150.00

	Wyre Forest District Council
	Burial Site Maintenance Grant
	660.00
	
	660.00

	Burial Fee
	
	620.00
	
	620.00

	
	
	2430.00
	
	2430.00


19.
HIGHWAYS:  Problem with litter in Tandy’s Lane.
20.
ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING: Next meeting Monday 6 April 2009.
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